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Board of Supervisors
February 13, 2012

Supervisor Groff reaffirmed his original motion to accept the Consent Calendar items {a) through
(c). Chajrperson Salvadore agreed. Supervisor Mcllhinney was opposed. Motion carried:
2:1. There was no public comment.

D. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

I. Consider appointments to the Board of Auditors (3 vacancies) and the Planning
Commission (1 vacancy} — Motion was made by Supervisor Groff, seconded by Supervisor
Mcllhinney, and carried unanimously to appoint Ms. Bela Soni, Mr. Wally Rosenthal, and Mrs,
Patricia Garland to the Board of Auditors. There was no public comment.

Motion was made by Supervisor Groff, and seconded by Chairperson Salvadore to appoint Mr.
Jon Apple to a 4-year term on the Planning Commission. Supervisor Mcllhinney was opposed,
Motion carried: 2:1. There was no public comment.

E. NEW BUSINESS:

1. Orchard Road Bridge Sidewalk Repair Proposals — Motion was made by
Supervisor Mcllhinney, seconded by Supervisor Groff, and carried unanimously to authorize Mr.
Wynn to award the lowest responsible bid proposal to repair the sidewalk damage at the Orchard
Road Bridge project. There was no puhlic comment.

2. Police Officer Recruitment/Hiring Process - Chief Engelbart explained that after
an Executive Sesston on September 12, 2011, the Board authorized him to proceed with the
selection process for a pelice officer in anticipation of Sgt. Dilworth’s retirement in March of
2012, Based on that direction, Hilltown participated in the Bucks County Police Consortium
testing sponsorcd by the Bucks County Chief’s Assoctation. Testing was conducled on October
29, 2011, with approximatcly 200 applicant’s participating. As a result, six of the top seven
applicants elected to proceed, and then participated in oral board cxaminations. A top candidate
then emerged, who has completed physical, polygraph and psychelogical examinations, and is
partially through a background investigation at this time. Chief Engelhart anticipates that he
will seek authorization to hire the top candidate at the March 12, 2012 meeting. Sgt. Dilworth’s
date of retirement is March 16", and it is Chief Engelhart’s hope that the process to promote
from within the Department to the Sergeant’s position will be authorized once a new officer has
been hired. Discussion took place.

Supervisor McIlhinney stated that he never agreed to proceed with the testing and hiring process
as indicated by Chief Engelhart.

F. SUPERVISOR’S COMMENTS: None.

G. PUBLIC COMMENT: None.









